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JUL 3 0 1970 

Bernard Fensterwald, Jr., Esquire 
Fensterwald and Ohlhausen 
927 Fifteenth Street, N.W. 
Washington, D. C. 20005 

Re: Harold Weisberg v. United States 
Department of Justice, et al., 
U.S.D.C. D.C., Civil No. 718-70  

Dear Mr. Fensterwald: 

Reference is made to your letter to Mr. Anderson'of this 
office of July 2, 1970 and my previous letter to you of June 26, 
1970 in the above case. 

I am enclosing a copy of the only accordion file cover 
which we have been able to locate in which any papers in the 
James Earl Ray matter were kept. I assume that this is the 
file cover which you had in mind If this is not satisfactory 
to you, I am afraid that this matter will have to be resolved 
before the Court on August 15, 1970. Please advise us whether 
you believe it will be necessary to trouble the Court any 
further in thi8 matter. 

Sincerely yours, 

CARL lARDLEY 
Deputy Assistant Attorney General 


